

Annual Congregational Meeting:

Our Annual Meeting will be held on Sunday, February 18. We will have our worship service at 10:00 a.m. with Charles Johnson. Following the service, a lunch will be served.

At about 11:30 a.m. Rev Blake Richter, from Westminster Presbyterian in DeKalb will come and moderate our Annual Meeting.

Please come and join us for this important meeting. Thank you.

Per capita assessment for 2018 is \$36.34: (GA-\$7.73; Synod \$3.81;

February/March 2018 Calendar for Worship:

February 4 - 10:00 am Music Service with Chris Monteiro and Sue Rood

February 11 - 10:00 am Reverend William Lupole

February 18 - 10:00 am CLP Charles Johnson

February 18 - 11:30 am Annual Meeting with Reverend Blake Richter

February 25 - 10:00 am CLP Wendy Keller

March 4 - 10:00 am Reverend Robert Conner - Communion Service

There will be No Communion Service in February



be upon us during the month of February. As in the past, we will be worshiping jointly with our neighbors across the street for the following

two services:

February 14th, Ash Wednesday Service at 7:00 p.m. at the UMC April 1st, Easter Service at 9:30 a.m. at the UMC



to Shari Conley for printing and binding together our annual report.

To January Pulpit Supply and Guest Speakers:

January 7th & 14th: CLP Charles Johnson January 21st: Christine Monteiro January 28th:



Please Pray for: Floyd Hunt, The Gaston Family, The Family of Gonwo Dahnweih (Gonwo's father, Chief LorMeanu Augustus Dahnweih passed away),
The Conley Family (in the passing of "Papa" George Claybaugh), The Family of Paula Shuck Coe, Rev. Gonwo Dahnweih (knee surgery) Jodie Shuck, Frank Bilardello, Norm Johnson, Jennifer Hipple (Florence Hipple's granddaughter) and Our Church.
Our military personnel: Staff Sgt. Vadon Loudermilk Jr., Major Garrett Slack & Major Bob Mitchell.



Celebrating birthdays in February:

8th......Ariel Russell 12th.....Linda Loudermilk 17th.....Floyd Hunt

23rd.....Jeanetta Boughton

The NICE Center, located in Lee, Illinois, is open every Saturday from 8:15 am to 11:00 am. All clothing and food items are free and have been donated from various people in the community.

We are in need of volunteers to staff the facility for the month of February. Please see the sign up sheet on the bulletin board

There are a few churches that support NICE by doing a monthly collection of a named item from their congregations. It is usually an item that is expensive for the Center to buy or that is very popular. We are now collecting for the month of February and we would like to collect bathroom tissue paper. The items can be put into the collection box in the Narthex. Watch the newsletter and bulletins for what we will be collecting each month.

Thank you for your support. The families that come to the NICE Center



February 2018 Newsletter

We welcome February with all our hearts. Speaking of hearts, we will be cutting and tracing hearts for fine motor practice. Our science unit leads us to experiment with light and shadow. We are talking about Jesus

and the miracles he performed. In math, we will take another look at shapes both 2D and 3D.

Key Points to Remember:

- 1. Please check your parent pocket.
- 2. Please call school or email if your child is not attending school that day.
- 3. Check out the hallway... classroom work is always changing.

Winter Weather

Please remember that we follow Indian Creek school district for school closings.

Carpets are out in the hallway. The carpets are for wet boots. You may hang your child's coat in the classroom if you would prefer to keep it off the floor. Bring your students' a hat, gloves, boots and snow pants. In the event we go outside, they will be prepared.

Words of gratitude

Thank you to the school committee members for their time and service.

Thank you to all the parents, grandparents, and caregivers who support our preschool every day! You are such a blessing!

Blessings, Dana Hardenbergh Director/Pre-K teacher